
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Committee of the Whole   Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    2022-1347 
Proposal:  Ordinance 23-007    Date:    February 2, 2023 
 
Consideration:  
Approving the Public Facility District of Edmonds Interlocal Agreement CLFR-036c. 
 
Background   
Snohomish County secured Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery (CLFR) grant funds under 
the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  Guidelines for these funds allow the County to 
transfer funds to a special purpose district of state or local government as a subrecipient.  The 
Public Facility District of Edmonds, a public agency under chapter 39.34 RCW, is authorized 
to acquire, own, remodel, maintain, equip, repair, finance, and operate regional centers, 
activities that are important to economic development in Snohomish County.   
Current Proposal  
The County wishes to provide $250,000 of CLFR funding to the Public Facility District of 
Edmonds as a subrecipient to support staffing and related benefits at the PFD of Edmonds 
to support the Port’s public purpose of the owning and operating one or more regional centers.  
As a corporation for public purposes, the PFD of Edmonds has the authority to hire 
employees, staff, and services, to enter into contracts, including contracts with public and 
private parties. 
This ordinance approves the Public Facility District of Edmonds Interlocal Agreement, for 
the period of January 1, 2022 to December 31, 2023, in the amount of $250,000, and 
authorizes the County Executive to sign the agreement. 
Duration:  Through December 31, 2023 
Fiscal Implications: $250,000 
2023 Budget:   
Is this in the current year budget: Yes 
Future Budget Impacts:  N/A 
Handling:  Normal 
Approved-as-to-form:  Yes  
Risk Management:  Yes 
Executive Recommendation:  Approval   
Attachments:  Refer to the submitted ECAF 
Amendments:  NONE.   
Request:  Move to Council to set time and date for a public hearing. 


